Western Kentucky University TopSCHOLAR®

WKU Archives Records WKU Archives

11-13-1964

UA3/3 For Your Information

WKU President's Office

Follow this and additional works at: http://digitalcommons.wku.edu/dlsc_ua_records

Recommended Citation

WKU President's Office, "UA3/3 For Your Information" (1964). WKU Archives Records. Paper 1623. $http://digitalcommons.wku.edu/dlsc_ua_records/1623$

This Newsletter is brought to you for free and open access by TopSCHOLAR*. It has been accepted for inclusion in WKU Archives Records by an authorized administrator of TopSCHOLAR*. For more information, please contact topscholar@wku.edu.

Vol. IV No. 6

FROM THE PRESIDENT



November 13, 1964

NCATE SELF-STUDY

The College has officially begun the self-evaluation of the teacher education program in preparation for the visitation by the National Council for Accreditation of Teacher Education next fall. Dr. Charles Clark of the Department of Education has been appointed Director of the Saudy. Dr. John D. Minton has been designated Coordinator of the Graduate Program Evaluation.

Within the next few days the Sterring Committee, composed of Dr. Reymond L. Cravens, Chairman; Dr. Charles Clark, Dean Dero Downing, Dr. William R. Hourigan, Mr. Rhea Latarus, Dr. John D. Minton, and Dr. Tate C. Page, will be in contact with many of you requesting that you serve on the committees which will compile reports on the Standards of the accrediting agency.

The time available for the completion of this important study is limited; therefore, faculty members serving on committees will be involved in quite a bit of additional work this and next semester. Our best efforts toward the completion of assignments during the study will be necessary. This will be one of our most important projects for the 1964-56 school year.

REPORTING OF MID-TERM DEFICIENCIES

As an additional reminder to the memorandum of November 6 from Dean William R. Hourigan to the faculty members, it would be helpful to the Registrar's Office if mid-term deficiency reports could be turned in by 10:30 a.m. on Monday, November 16. The deadline, however, is 8:00 a.m. on Friday, November 20. Your cooperation in fulfilling this important responsibility at the earliest possible date will be appreciated.

SPECIAL EVENTS

The Dick Clark Caravan of Stars, under the sponsorship of the Western Social Committee, will appear in the E. A. Diddle Arena Wednesday, November 13, at 7:30 p.m., for a 16-act show, which includes many top young recording stars of the nation. Tickets may be purchased in advance at \$1.50 at the Business Office or residence hall offices or at the gate at \$2.00 each. All tickets are general admission.

The Optimist Club Banquet, honoring our Hilltoppers football squad and coaching staff, will be held at 6:30 p.m. on Monday, November 23, at the Western Hills Restaurant. The principal speaker of the evening will be the Honorable Robert M. Matthews, Attorney General of the State of Kentucky. Tickets for the banquet, which are priced at \$3.00, may be purchased in advance at Western Hills Restaurant, Herman Lowe and Company, the Sports Center, or from any of the members of the Optimist Club.

MAIL DELIVERY DURING THE THANKSGIVING PERIOD

Departmental and dormitory mail service will be suspended from Wednesday afternoon, November 25, until Monday, November 30. Personal and departmental mail may be picked up at the College Heights Post Office from 8:00 a.m. until 10:00 a.m. on Friday and Saturday. All outgoing mail should be in the College Heights Post Office by 10:00 a.m. on both days. The President's office will be open on Friday and Saturday from 9:00 a.m. until 10:00 a.m. for those who maintain mailboxes in the President's outer office.

UNITED GIVERS FUND

Western has reported to the Bowling Green-Warren County UGF on the contribution made by the faculty and staff through the College. The total contribution of nearly \$4,000.00 reflects the excellent spirit with which Western continues to accept such important civic and social responsibilities.

MATTERS OF INTEREST REGARDING KEA

A meeting of the Kentucky Education Association Delegate Assembly will be held in Louisville on December 11-12. The Western Chapter of KEA will be well represented by Miss Ercell Egbert, Mr. Walter Nalbach, and Dr. Marvin Russell, our delegates for 1964-65. These delegates and Mr. Willard Cockrill, Western KEA President, have requested that those of you who have matters which you wish them to present to the Delegate Assembly please advise Mr. Cockrill in writing prior to December 1. This applies particularly to a KEA Legislative program for 1965, which is the matter under special consideration at the Delegate Assembly.

A recent report on Membership in KEA would indicate that several others will be joining later. It would be appreciated if this is done prior to December 10, which is the date for reporting the number of memberships from which our delegates are elected.

Kelly Thompson